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JlJReport from the Chair 
th ' 

Welcome members and guests to the EAC's 29 Ann~al General Meeting, This year has 
been an exceptional one at the Ecology Action Centre, 

Here are some highlights of the year's events: 
• Fall Retreat and Strategy Session at the home of Lynn Brooks in Hammonds Plains for 

board members, We produced an action plan of goals and objectives for EAC for the 
year at this daylong session, Luke Pelot, appointed "keeper of the action plan", 
reminded us at every board meeting to continue working on the objectives we set out to 
accomplish, 

• A successful sale of chemical free Christmas trees and wreathes, We also sold Advent 
calendars, designed by Chris Haag, Thanks to board members Meredith and Erin who 
coordinated this fund raiser, 

• In March, Karen Hollett organized two workshops for EAC board members and staff, 
Thanks to financial assistance from the CAP program and two professional faci litators, 
At the first workshop we worked on developing fundrais ing strategies to improve our 
financial situation, At the second workshop, we identified ways to market ourselves 
better and to improve our presence in the province, And as we head into our 30

th 
year, 

we hope to use the tools and ideas from these workshops to help us grow as an 
organization and ra ise our profile, 

• Also in March, Rochelle Owen facili tated a strategic planning session for staff and board 
members, Rochelle has worked hard to produce a draft strategic plan based on this 
workshop and will hold another session with members and staff to put the finish ing 
touches on this document. EAC is well on its way to having its first strategic plan in its 
29-year history, 

• Susanna Fuller, on behalf of the board, developed a proposal tips fact sheet to help 
committees when they're writing grant proposals, The pamphlet is a great way to guide 
committee members through rules set in place by the board for new project proposals, 

• In April Lynn Brooks, our office manager of 4 years, ret ired, We held a wonderful 
ret irement party for her in April with over 50 people attending the event. In EAC low­
budget style we organized a potluck dinner at a church hall , The icing on the cake was 
really a chocolate cake, decorated in a garden theme by Susanna Fuller and her cake­
decorating friends, Mark Butler and members of the Hemlock Circus wrote and 
performed a special play to honor and thank Lynn for all her work, It was a wonderful 
event, proof that we need to get together and celebrate special events more often, 
Thanks to everyone who helped coordinate the event. 
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• Prior to Lynn 's departure, a small committee of the board embarked on a hiring 
process to find a new office manager. We were very pleased to hire Ruth McKenZie 
who brings experience in accounting, small business and membership campaigns for 
non-profits. Welcome Ruth to the EAC family. You're doing a great job so far 

• We grew in all directions. Our committees hired many new staff (2 for transportation, 
4-6 for Marine Issues, 2 for Coastal Water Trails and 1 membership coordinator) to 
work on our projects and issues. We also expanded physically by renting additional 
space beside the main office. But even with th is new space, the Centre is still 
bursting at the seams. Several staff work from home because of the lack of space, 
desks, phones and computers at the Centre. The Board of Directors needs to spend 
some time next year figuring out how to accommodate all our staff at the Centre 

• We have 10 very active issue committees. Please check out the ir accomplishments 
at the kiosks. 

• June Hall and volunteers produced four excellent issues of BTl for our members 

We're in good financial shape although the Centre as a whole still works within an extremely 
limited budget. 

In closing, I want to thank everyone involved in the EAC. Whether you're a member, a 
volunteer, a staff person, or a board member, you contribute to the success of the Centre 
We are a great organization that continues to lead the way on environmental issues and 
solutions for this province. 

I'm so glad to have had the opportunity to be chair of th is organization for the last 2 years 
Thank you all. 

Regards, 

Holly Reid 

JfJ Award from Halifax Regional Municipality 

As part of its 2S0'h birthday celebration, Halifax Reg ional Municipal ity presented awards to 
groups who have made a significant contribution to this community. For its contribution over the 
past twenty-nine years, the Ecology Action Centre was an honoured recipient. 
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~PUblications 
Between the Issues: 
Winter 1999, Volume 17, NO. 1 
May 1999, Volume 17, No. 2 
August 1999, Volume 17, NO. 3 
November 1999, Volume 17, NO. 4 
Spring 2000, Volume 18, No.1 

Marine Issues Committee Publications 
The Decline of the Cape Breton Swordfish Fishery. An Exploration of the Past and 
Recommendations for the Future of the Nova Scotia Fishery, by Gretchen Fitzgerald. January 
2000. 57 pages. (This is the first comprehensive study of the swordfish fishery in Atlantic Canada 
and has generated widespread interest.) 

Epibiota of Scallop Shells from the Digby Area of the Bay of Fundy, by Sarah Magee, Ellen 
Kenchington, Derek Davis and Mark Butler. January 2000. 100 pages. 

Community and Social Considerations in Salt Marsh Restoration Work in Nova Scotia, by Tony 
Bowron. October 1999. 15 pages. 

Diversity and Distribution of Associated Fauna of Commercial Scallop Grounds in the Lower Bay 
of Fundy, by Sarah Magee, Ellen Kenchington, Dale Roddick, Derek Davis. and Mark Butler. 
1999. 75 pages. 

Impact of Dragging on the Ocean Floor - Poster with accompanying phamplet.1999 

Submission to the Georges Bank Review Panel submitted by the Committee from the Ecology 
Action Centre. Written by Erin Rankin, Mark Butler and Tim Church. January 1999. 100 pages. 

A multimedia educational kit, Nova Scotia's Corals and Canyons, was completed and will be 
loaned to interested schools. 

~ECOI09Y Action Centre Issue Committees 

Marine Issues Committee (MIC) prepared by Mark Butler 

The goal of the Marine Issues Committee is to promote marine conservation and sustainable 
ocean based livelihoods. We do this through research, education, and advocacy. We work with 
a wide range of indi~iduals , groups and institutions to further this goal. 
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Think of the Marine Issues Committee as a seastar, perhaps Solaster endeca, the mull-armed 
purple sunstar, and think of the campaigns and projects of MIC as the arms of the sunstar. (Note 
also that when one early aquaculturist tried to destroy seastars by cutting them in half ali he did 
was double the number of seastars.) Below are descriptions of the campaigns and projects of 
MIC written by the coordinator for each initiative. 

Oil and Gas - Mark Butler 
Most of us don't see what is happening on the water, especially when it's miles from the shore, 
be it a swordfish longline vessel on the edge of the Scotian Shelf discarding dead fish or an oil 
rig off Sable Island discharging produced water. Part of what the Marine Issues Committee tries 
to do is to bring information about abuses on the water to the attention of Nova Scotians. 

In its campaign around petroleum extraction in Nova Scotian waters MIC is focusing on the 
licensing process which is fundamentally flawed. It is our view that the most important decision in 
the petroleum project cycle is whether an area should be opened up to petroleum. At present, 
exploration licences are issued without any environmental screening or public input. The worst 
example of this was the decision by the Canada-Nova Scotia Offshore Petroleum Board to issue 
an exploration licence for the waters off Western Cape Breton. Fishermen, tourism operators, 
(and the fish) woke up one morning to hear on the radio that the oi l companies were bidding on 
their waters, an area which stretched from Port Hood to Cheticamp. The MIC is a member of the 
Save our Seashores, Save our Seas(SOS2) Coal ition which is cal ling for the licence to be 
revoked and an environmental assessment undertaken. 

In July of 1999 a government appointed Panel recommended that Georges Bank off SW Nova 
Scotia remained closed to oil and gas. MIC was part of the NORIGS Coalition which fought to 
have the moratorium extended. Yea. 

Sustainable Fisheries - Mark Butler 
The MIC continues to work for sustainable fisheries, in particular, for recogni tion that some 
gear types and fisheries are more susta inable than others. We continue to be deeply 
concerned about the impact of bottom dragging on the ocean floor, particularly on fragile fauna 
and features, such as deep sea corals. It doesn't take much imagination to understand what 
happens when a 2000 lb. piece of dragger equipment meets a 500 year old, two metre high coral 
tree. 

From bottom to top, another gear-type we are concerned about IS pelagic or surface long-line 
gear. Pelagic or swordfish long-lining involves the setting of up t6 60 kilometres of ba ited hooks 
In the surface waters. With so much gear and so many species present in these waters the 
potential for by-catch is high. Observer reports indicate that sharks, marlins, tunas, turtles and 
the occasional bird or whale is caught. As with any fishery we have concerns about we don't just 
condemn, but also promote alternatives. 

Another way to catch swordfish is with a harpoon-one of the most selective methods of fishing in 
the world. In January 2000 we released a report on the history of the swordfish fishery In AtlantiC 
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Canada- the first of its kind. The report's author, M.Sc. student, Gretchen Fitzgerald interviewed 
over 40 fishermen from across Nova Scotia. The report will serve as a basis for further work we 
do on this issue. 

First International Symposium on Deep Sea Corals: Science and 
Conservation of Deep Sea Corals July 30 - August 2, 2000 -Susan Gass 
The First International Symposium on Deep Sea Corals will take place July 30 - August 2, 2000 
at Dalhousie University. We have had a wonderfu l response to the Symposium's call for papers 
and have received over 60 abstracts from researchers in thirteen different countries. We have 
confirmation of attendance from the majority of the top researchers from around the world. 

The Symposium begins on the evening of Sunday July 30, with a welcome recept ion at the Nova 
Scotia Museum of Natural History and the presentations begin Monday July 31 at 9:00 a.m. 
Presentations will continue for Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday, with a panel discussion in the 
afternoons of Tuesday and Wednesday. 

There are two special events scheduled for the Symposium. We are holding a movie night on 
Monday evening at which the participants will have a chance to show any video footage of deep 
sea corals they might have and enjoy popcorn. The Symposium Banquet will take place on 
Tuesday evening and will consist of a lobster dinner, live band and dancing. 

On August 3, 2000, immediately following the Symposium, there will be a workshop at Dalhousie 
University on developing a global conservation strategy for deep sea corals. This does not 
involve presentations of papers and there is no additional reg istration fee. 

The Symposium proceedings will be published and will be the first collection of papers on deep 
sea corals in the world. The Symposium proceedings will be an indispensable tool for scientists, 
managers, resource users, conservationists, and policy makers wishing to conserve 
corals. 

The Marine Invertebrate Diversity Initiative (MIDI) -Derek Davis 
MIDI got under way after more than a year of planning . A Steering Committee, with 
representatives from EAC, Museum of Natural History, DFO, and Environment Canada are 
supporting the project with technical assistance and funding Three internships with DFO: 
Heidi Schaefer in 1999-2000, and currently Jayne Roma and Lesley Carter have organized 
the material for establishing a data base on marine benth ic invertebrates species and a 
website that will be accessible through the Fundy Forum website. EAC is looking for more 
partners in the project , including naturali st groups, fishing organizations, as well as 
university classes that could prepare species records as class assignments. To support 
other projects currently underway, we are focussing on the invertebrates of salt marshes, 
mudflats, and deep sea coral associations. The inventory will eventually provide information 
on all species from bottom habitats in the Gulf of Maine and on the Scotian Shelf. 

Slayers of Bioinvaders-Gretchen Fitzgerald 
This sub-committee of the MIC formed in response to growing concerns about marine biologica l 
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invaders. Just as on land, the potential for an introduced species to damage marine ecosystems 
is great, and there is essentially no remedy once the species IS establ ished. Members of the 
S.O.B Committee are currently working to improve regulations for the discharge of ballast water 
from ships- the major vector of marine bloinvaders. We are also organizing a workshop on 
ballast water management and bioinvaders for next March. 

Salt Marsh Restoration in the Bay of Fundy-Tony Bowron 
An exciting new area for MIC this past year has been the issue of tidal barriers and habitat 
restorat ion in the Bay of Fundy. MIC members, Jennifer Graham, Mark Butler, and Tony 
Bowron have been collaborating with groups such as the Conservation Council of New 
Brunswick and the Global Program of Action Coalition for the Gulf of Maine (GPAC) on 
these issues and we have undertaken two projects. The first project , funded through GPAC , 
resulteq in the production of a report entitled Community and Social Considerations in Salt 
Marsh Restoration Work in Nova Scotia. 

The second and more ambitious project is a two year(1999-2001) community-based salt marsh 
restoration project which the North American Fund for Environmental Cooperation(NAFEC) is 
funding. The aim is to establish a working partnership with a community organization(s) to 
undertake the restorat ion of an altered or degraded salt marsh. Together we will be working to 
restore a salt marsh, monitor the results, and explore the educational and economic 
opportunities around the marsh. This is a pilot project and as such will hopefully act as a catalyst 
for future 
projects by other communities and as a model of what to do(or what not to do). We are presently 
engaged in the community and site selection process fo llowing which we wi ll begin a baseline 
study and restoration planning. 

Wilderness Issues - prepared by Kermit deGooyer 

The EAC Wilderness Committee's primary goal is to expand and defend Nova S~ot ia ' s 
protected areas network. We also try to promote ecologically prudent land uses in the 
"working landscape", especially with respect to forestry practices. 

Our advocacy role in protected areas focuses on public lands. as the provincial government 
is the largest landowner in Nova Scotia and landscape scale protection of private lands is 
not yet practical. 

The Wilderness Committee's single largest project is our "New Vision for Publ ic Lands", 
which comes in response to the provincial government's "Integrated Resource Management" 
long-term land use planning exercise for Crown lands. Through this process, future land 
uses for over one million hectares of public land will be determined. In conjunction with 
several local organizations the WC has drafted about a dozen new wilderness proposals. 
Many have been submitted to the provincial government. Because local level advocacy and 
support is essential for most new protected areas, we assist local groups with media, 



lobbying, meeting with politicians, coal ition building, promot ion, etc. 
Through this project we have also developed a public lands website (www.publicland.ca) 
and produced 25,000 copies of an eight page tabloid called Last Call for Public Landsl 
which is available at the Ecology Action Centre. 

Nova Scotia Coastal Water Trail- prepared by Sue Brown 

The big news is Atlanti c Canada's first water trail will be officia lly launched July 1, between 
Lunenburg and Halifax. In the past year and a half we have accomplished much on the pilot 
project with much work still to do. Our first task was field research to collect data on all 
potential launch sites, accommodations, campsites, and waterfront services and attractions 
between Lunenburg and Halifax Harbours. Then we checked with each site owner to see if 
they were interested in being part of the Water Tra il project We also identified danger 
zones and ecologically sensitive areas. All our information has been gathered into a 
database and incorporated onto maps courtesy of the Nova Scotia Geomatics Centre in 
Amherst. The NS Geomatics Centre is also at work on a web site that will provide short 
descriptive details such as useful contacts, natural history and safety concerns and basic 
maps of the pilot project area. Look for it at: trails.gov.ns.ca 

We will also produce a guide book describing natural and cu ltural features along the Water 
Trail and listing comprehensive details of all the services, launch sites etc. in the project 
area. The first printing will show mqinland sites only (with the exception of the Tancook 
Islands). The guide will be available as a photocopied hardcopy or sent out as a PDF file for 
a cost recovery fee . (PDF is a Portable Document File viewable on Adobe Acrobat that can 
be downloaded for free) . We hope to have the first edition of the guidebook available by 
July. 

Still ahead is the long process of establishing wilderness campsites on islands and other 
coastal areas accessible only by boat. We started this process with public lands and will 
soon be contacting private landowners. Once we have permiss ion from interested 
landowners, we will work with local residents and boaters to set up a volunteer network to 
help protect islands and other sensitive coastal areas. Part of this process involves a joint 
project with the Bluenose Atlantic Coastal Action Plan to assess conservation 
priorities for is lands in Mahone Bay. We hope we can extend this process to other islands in 
NS. We have also initiated a meeting on Coastal Access and Conservation with various 
government, non-profit and business organizations throughout NS to look at the problems 
facing coastal NS and to come up with ways of addressing them. Our work will continue in 
the fall with more fundraising efforts . . 

AN I N V ITATIO N TO H WAT vtN C H ! 

Please join us for the launching of the Nova Scotia Coastal Water Trail on July 1, from 8am-
1 bam Lunenburg, Nova Scotia on the NS Sea School wharf near the Fisheries Museum. 

Look for our banner CONTACT US AT: seatra il@istar ca OR (902) 852-3082 
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Community Gardens - prepared by Thea Wilson-Hammond 

On March 7, 2000, the Ecology Action Centre's Working Group on Edible Landscapes and 
Community Gardens presented the following motion to HRM Council , which was accepted: 

• 

• 

Call for the creation of an advisory committee comprised of staff 
from the appropriate departments and representatives from community 
gardens and community groups such as the Ecology Action Centre. 

Ask that the Advisory Committee recommend before October 1, 2000 a 
community gardening policy for the Halifax Regional Municipality. 

EAC would like to have the following goals considered: 
• Recognition and support of community gardening projects as an 

integral part of the community infrastructure. 
• Consolidation of exi sting staff involvement in order to ensure 

fair access and usage to all existing and potential gardening programs. 
• Such consolidation will make existing resources stronger, more cost 

effective and eliminate duplicate services. 
• Standardization of the provis ion of resources from the 

municipality such as water, compost, transport and land usage. 
• Provision of coordinating services to allow for students and 

volunteers to carry the burden of gardening programs during the peak times 
from February to October. 

• Assistance of volunteers in fundraising efforts. 

Environment and Development Committee-prepared by Tony Charles 

Since 1987, the Committee has been working through research, education and advocacy, to 
support sustainable communities loca lly and worldwide. The Committee highl ights 
connections between the environment and the economy, and interactions between Canada 
and other nations, focusing attent ion on the challenge of creating an economy which fits 
sustainably within the ecosystem, and which works for people and their communities, rather 
than the other way around. 

2000 Sustainable Communities Award 
Spryfield is the recipient of this year's Sustainable Communi ties Award, from the Ecology 
Action Centre's Environment and Development Committee. Each year, the Award recognizes 
a Nova Scotian community engaged in environment-enhancing, community-building projects, 
and environmentally-sound economic development. 

The Committee was impressed by the range of positive work underway in Spryfield. Among 
the community-run projects are the CRABapple Mapping Project, Macintosh Run Watershed 
Project, the People Around Communities Every Day group & Herring Cove Road Project, 
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and the Urban Farm Museum Project . These, and other initiat ives in the community of 
Spryfield , help to address local environmental concerns, create a cohesive community 
atmosphere and promote local economic development. Such efforts are aided by the 
Captain Spry Community Centre, which serves as a hub of much of the community's 
volunteer activity. 

Spryfield joins past Award recipients such as Bear River, Sambro, the Clean Annapolis River 
Project and the Mi'Kmaq Fish and Wildlife Commission. 

Transportation Committee (TIC) - prepared by Susanna Fuller 
Since last June, TIC has been very busy. Through funding from the Climate Change Action Fund, 
we have been able to start the TRAX (Transportation Halifax) project (see TRAX report for more 
details), which has contributed greatly to our ability to affect changes in the way people think 
about 
transportation. As a committee, we have analyzed bicycle accident statistics throughout the 
province to get an idea of the risks of cycling in Nova Scotia. The results will be published in an 
article in an upcoming BTII We are working with HRM to develop a plan for the improvement of 
access to the MacDonald Bridge and consider bicycle safety a major objective in increasing 
the number of people who forgo their cars and opt for two wheels instead of four when travelling 
around the city. 

TIC has applied for funding for a car-sharing co-operative, to reduce car ownership, but still give 
people the opportunity to use a car when it is necessary. Changing attitudes in a car culture is a 
slow process, but we are working towards that goal, with a vision of efficient public transportation, 
and a decline in the need for parking in HRM, especially downtown Halifax. All of our activities are 
in the interest of reduced emissions and an active lifestyle. 

TRAX - Urban Transportation Project - Sue Watson 
TRAX, EAC's newest project started by the Transportation Issues Committee, has been working 
on "changing the climate" of transportation in the Halifax Regional Municipality (HRM). The 
project is being undertaken by Rebecca O'Brien, full time coordinator, and Sue Watson, half time 
coordinator. Working with local employers, TRAX helps implement Trip Reduction Programs in 
workplaces. We first survey the employees to find out about current travel habits and willingness 
to switch to other modes of travel , then work with them ·to put incentives in place to reduce the 
number of single occupant vehicles (SOV) coming to their workplace. We can, for example, 
organize carpooling and work with parking management to put priority parking in place for 
carpoolers. Currently, our Trip Reduction Programs are under way with the NS Dept. of 
Transportation and Public Works and Environment Canada, and the QEII Health Sciences 
Centre, the IWK Grace, and the HRM will be starting up their programs in the coming months. 
We will soon be potentially reaching over 9.O.QO employees in the HRM. 

Changing the Climate 
Our first goal is to reduce the effects of greenhouse gases (GHG) these SOV's are guilty of 
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producing. Transportation is the largest single source of GHG emissions In Canada, and 
about 45% of the emissions in the transportation sector are from passenger travel. Urban 
passenger travel is the worst culprit, producing 58% of the GHG emissions from all forms of 
passenger transportat ion. 

Making it Public 
Our second goal is to educate the public on the effects the ir transportation habits are having 
on climate change. We have made public presentations on many aspects of transportation 
and climate change to our regional counci l, to workplaces, to the national Transportation 
Cl imate Change Issue Table, the Nova Scotia Safety Counci l the Nova Scotia 
Environmental Industries Association conference on Partnerships, a Clean Nova Scotia 
Climate Change Conference, and others. Look for our brochure and webs ite in the coming 
weeks, or contact us at (902) 429-0924. 

On TRAX 
We hope that TRAX will be able to significantly reduce the HRM's contribution to cl imate 
change, make our citize.ns healthier along the way, and reduce the problems with traffic 
congestion on the peninsula. A tall order? We think we're on TRAX!! 

JpJ Other EAC Committees & Groups 

Fund Development 
Garden Party 
The second annual Garden Party fundraiser, held on April 30 at St. Mary's Boat Club, was a 
huge success. A large crowd attended to purchase wonderful auction items and support EAC. 
Close to $9000.00 was raised! Thank you to all the sponsors, donors and supporters who made 
this such a successful event for the Centre. 

Chemical Free Christmas Trees 
For the past seven years, EAC has sold chemical-free Christmas trees to increase awareness 
about pesticides and to raise funds to support the organization's work. More and more people 
are sold on the benefits of chemical-free Christmas trees and 1999 was our best year ever for 
tree sales. Unfortunately, due to a tough wreath market,. our sales were down from las\ year 

Advent Calendars 
Finally, this year, thanks to the imagination and generosity of Chris Haag, MIC launched its own 
Christmas fundraiser- the sale of advent Calendars. This coming Christmas we will once again 
be sell ing ca lendars, which from all reports were much enjoyed by children and adults. Money 
raised went to support MIDI and other worthwhile projects. 
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Library - prepared by Ellen Redden 
It has been somewhat busy in the library this year. Lara, who's been helping in the library for the 
last couple of years did continue to come in most months for a couple of hours to do some 
cataloguing, Leeanne, from Australia also came in and catalogued. The three of us have 
managed to keep things running fairly smoothly and a lot of work has been accomplished 

I was very pleased that we had the HRM library grant which paid me a small salary to work in 
the library but unfortunately that grant ran out in November 1999. 

We have had the access to the library database removed from the Chebucto Community Net 
because it was causing some problems. We have had people writing EAC from other parts of 
Canada and the World looking for library material that sometimes turns out to be missing from 
our collection. That is why an inventory of the library collection is important to weed out the 
material that is no longer available. If we still had the material they requested they wanted us to 
send them the information. We are not a circulating library and therefore could not send them 
the actual materials. Unfortunately we do not have the staff or resources to photocopy large 
amounts of information to send to them. The EAC library is full of valuable information available 
for students and the general public but due to staff and fund restrict ions, EA C can't do research 
for those outside HRM. 

The serials collection has been inventoried and is now listed on the same computer database as 
the other library materials, including videos. They are not given a cataloguing number but are 
stored in alphabetical order on either the top or bottom shelves in the library. They are given 
keywords to index the serials by subject. So no w if someone comes into the library and wants to 
know what information we have on composting, it will list all the regularly catalogued material , 
videos and serials that cover that subject area. I hope that the listing will result in the serials be 
used more regularly. 

There are more signs up in the library explaining how to borrow videos, about the library being 
non-circulating and how to use the serial collection. I hope people find thee signs useful. 

And finally, as many of you know, I have left the library after 7 years of volunteering and this will 
be my last annual report. Maybe I'll be back again sometime. In the meantime, I want to thank 
everyone and I wish you all the best. Thank you. 

~ Hem lock Ci rcus (Roving Theatre Troup) - prepared by Mark Butler 

Hemlock Circus, EAC's very own theatre troupe, continues to perform at schools and community 
events throughout the province. Their play, Revolving Doors, mixes the impacts of clearcutting 
with the travail s of canvassing for the Ecology Action Centre Over the last year, the troupe 
performed Revolving Doors for community groups in Digby NeCk, Musquodobit Harbour, at the 
Nova Scotia Environmental Network annual gathering and at Rudy Haase's birthday celebration 
Across the province, you will find fans of Bear, Pigeon, Beetle and Raven They have also 

13 



performed skits on other topics and are currently working on a new play called More. Hemlock 
Circus is Nancy Shackell , Veronica Sherwood, Rob Hansen, Martin Will ison, Denise Demoura, 
Lisa Jacobs, Tony Bowron, Emma Boardman, Caitlin Hancey, Shannon Lynch and Mark Butler 

They are interested in performing at your school or event! Please contact coordinators Veronica 
Sherwood 454-2555 or Nancy Shackell 455-5486 for a booking. There is no charge for this 
entertainment but a membership in EAC or an honorarium is both welcome and encouraged. 

~Thanks to Our Supporters for 1999-2000! 

Members 

Although we cannot mention each of our members here, we would like to send out a heart felt 
"thank-you" to those of you who provide the baseline support upon which we can continue to 
work for the environment in Nova Scotia. Our members are crucial to our existence. Again, a big 
thank you. 

In-Kind Sponsors 

Alberta and Donnie Martin 
Atlantic Boating News 
Bright by Design 
Costanzo Sculpture 
Dal-Tech 
David H MacDonald 
Department of Transportation & 
Public Works 
OHM Communication 
Down East Environmental Homecare Products 
EDM Environmental Design & Management 
Geological Survey of Canada, Atlantic Division 
Green Rider Van Pools 
Grunts Art Glass 
Halifax Seed 
Just Us ! 
Ke l-Ann Organics 
Metro Transit 
Mid-Canada Fibreglass 
Miller Waste Systems 
Nova Scotia Potters Guild 
NS Geomatics Centre 
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Seaman's Beverages 
shunpiking 
Todd GraphiC 
Tree W ork 



Volunteers/Advisors 

Alan Gates 
All ison Cude 
Allison Evans 
Andre Freiwald 
Andrea Johnson 
Anna Van der Meulen 
Anne Keiver 
Beth Cameron 
Bev Lamb 
Bonnie Vanechuk 
Boris Worm 
Bruce Hatcher 
Caitlin Hancey 
Carl Myers 
Caroline Cameron 
Catherine Doane 
Cathy Beaudoin 
Chris Haag 
Chris Henkelmann 
Chris Macinnis 
Chris Pyke 
Christine Haa 
Christine Patterson 
Curt Speight 
Danielle Bellefleur 
Dartmouth Recreation & Leisure Services 
Dave Brickman 
David H MacDonald 
David Scott 
Denise Demoura 
Derek Davis 
Don McAll ister 
Donald Gordon Jr. 
Doug Arch ibald 
Elizabeth Boyle 
Elizabeth May 
Ellen Redden 
Emma Boardman 
Faisal Moola 
Gerald Walsh 
Gretchen Fitzgerald 
Heather Boyd 
Heather Breeze 
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Heidi Schaefer 
Howard Epstein 
Jamie Van Wart 
Jan Helge Fossa 
Jayne Roma 
Jeanette McAll ister 
Jeanne Ju 
Jennifer Graham 
Jennifer Scott 
Jennifer Sherry 
Jessica Kim 
Joanie Veitch 
Jodie MacGowan 
Jody Conrad 
John Shimeld 
Judy Cookey 
Judy McGowan 
Julian West 
Karen McAllister 
Karina Huelburt 
Kathy Wardle 
Kendra Hartey 
Kim McKeough 
Lara McAl lister 
Laura Loucks 
Les Watl ing 
Lilli Ju 
Lisa Bugden 
Lisa Jacobs 
Lisette LeBlanc 
Lori Blackburn 
Louise Campbell 
Louise White 
Marcel Comeau 
Margaret Poole 
Maria Cain 
Marie-Claude Leroux 
Marilla MacLeod 
Mark Butler 
Mart in W illison 
Maya Mukhlda 
Melissa W tkins 
Metro Food Bank 



Programme Funders 

Climate Change Action Fund 
Community Animation Program 

Dalhousie University 
Davis Conservation Foundation 

McLean Foundation 
Canadian Council for Human Resources in Environmental Industries 

Department of Fisheries and Oceans, Science & Technology Youth Internship Program 
Department of Natural Resources 

EJLB Foundation 
Environment Canada 

Henry P. Kendall Foundation 
Human Resources Development Canada 

Labatt's People in Action 
Lunenburg/Queens Reg ional Development Authority 

Marine Conservation Biology Institute 
Millennium Bureau of Canada 

Mountain Equipment Coop 
Nova Scotia Museum of Natural History 

Nova Scotia Sport and Recreation Commission 
Nova Scotia Tourism and Culture 

The North American Fund for Environmental Cooperation (NAFEC) 
World Wildlife Fund Canada 

J;J FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 

FOR THE YEAR ENDED MARCH 31, 2000 
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ECOLOGY ACTION CENTRE 

STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL POSITION AS AT MARCH 31 , 2000 

ASSETS 
URRE T A ETS 
Cash 
Marketable securities - at cost (market value $4,750; 1999 - $420) 
Accounts receivable 
Prepaid cxperl~e. 

CAPITAL ASSETS (note 3) 

CURRENT LIABILITIES 
Accounts payable and accrued liabi lit ies 
Deferred revenue (note 4) 

NET ASSETS 

COMM ITME T (nole 5) 

APPROVED 0 BEHALF OF THE BOARD 

DireClOr 

LIABILITIES 

NET ASS E T S 

2 

2000 1999 

$ $ 

91 ,220 
4,275 

26 ,081 
292 

121 ,868 

1.850 

l?J 718 

21 ,501 
75.473 

96 ,974 

26,744 

123718 

70.412 
150 

4.568 
159 

75 .289 

1.270 

76559 

6.687 
55 ,550 

62 .237 

14 ,322 

76559 



ECOLOGY ACTION CENTRE 

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS AND NET ASSETS 

FOR THE YEAR ENDED MARCH 31 , 2000 

____________________________________________________________ ~20wO~0L_ ____ ~1.999 

FUNDRAISING REVENUE 
Membership and donations 
Auction (net of expenses of $566 ; 1999 - $290) 
Christmas trees (net of expenses of $3 ,683; 1999 - $3,402) 
Miscellaneous 

PROJECT(LOSS)REVENUE 
School grounds naturalization (net of expenses of $2 ,108; 1999 - $19,549) 
WWF project (net of expenses of $3,407; 1999 - $897) 
Wi ldeme s (nel of expenses of$ 8,237; 1999 -$53 ) 
Wildlife Habita t (net of expenses of $519 ; 1999 - $11 ,462) 
Coral (net of expenses of nil ; 1999 - $3 ,402) 
Scallop 

BETWEEN THE ISSUES (see schedule B) 

NET REVENUE BEFORE OPERATING EXPENSES 

OPERATI G -XPE ES 
Siaff wages 
Rem 
Telephone 
Office 
Equipmem lease 
Adverti ing 
Imere I and bank charge 
Libmry 
Deprec ialion 
Membership and workshop dues 
Profe si nal fees 
Insurance 
Miscellaneous 
Recovery of office expenses (nole 6) 

EXCESS OF REVENUE OVER EXPENDITURES FOR THE YEAR 
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$ 

18,134 
6,667 
3,765 

12,738 

41,304 

5,370 
(1 ,667) 
(5, t83) 

(519) 

219 

(1,780) 

(3 ,319) 

36295 

23,762 
10,836 
3,676 
4, 196 
1,284 
1,-48 

650 
495 
489 
913 

2,425 
676 
808 

(27,975) 

23,783 

12,422 

$ 

15,085 
1,567 
4,023 
1 ,292 

21 ,967 

(462) 
(2 ,471) 

(2,933) 

(1 ,964) 

17 079 

I 
67 
' 0 
451 
I 5 

. 175 
42 

(16,271) 

16,906 

164 



NET ASSETS - beginning of year 

NET ASSETS - end of year 

ECOLOGY ACTION CENTRE 

STATEMENT OF CASH FLOWS 

FOR THE YEAR ENDED MARCH 31, 2000 

PERATI G ACTIVITIE 
Cash provided from operations 

Excess of revenue over expenditures 
Add depreciation which does nol involve cash 

Change in noncash working capital balances 
Marketable securities 
Accounts receivable 
Prepaid expense 
AccOUlIls payable and a cnled liabi li l ie 
Dcferrt:d revenue 

ESTI G ACTIVITIES 
Acquisition of capital assets 

CHANGE IN CASH DURING THE YEAR 

CASH - beginning of yea r 

CASH - end or year 
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14,322 14 ,158 

26,744 14 ,322 

2000 1999 

$ $ 

12,422 
489 

12,911 

(4 ,125) 
(21 ,513) 

(133) 
14,8 14 
19,923 

21,877 

11 ,069) 

20,808 

70.412 

91 229 

164 
451 

615 

&11 
( 159) 
2,942 
6, 6 

40,395 

40,395 

30,01 7 

79412 



ECOLOGY ACTION CENTRE 
SCHEDULE A 

SCHEDULE FOR BETWEEN THE ISSUES 

FOR THE YEAR ENDED MARCH 31, 2000 2000 1999 

REVENUE 
Advertising 

EXPENSES 
Printing 
Po lage 
OUler 

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 

FOR THE YEAR ENDED MARCH 31, 2000 

I. NATURE OF OPERATION 

$ $ 

2,957 3,249 

(4 ,018) (3,017) 
(542) (5 I ) 

(1,716) ( 1.6 15) 

(6,276) (5,213) 

(P19) (1.964) 

nle Ec logy AClion cmre i a 1I01l-proli l orgallizalioll which ailll - In ill rea e Ihe appre ialion. prOle Ii II . alld 
ellhan emenl of ule cnvironmcm of ova cOlia . 

2. AC OUNTlNG POLICL 

apilal A eI 

31)ilal .. CIS are Slaled 31 co I. Deprec ialioll i provided by lhe dilllini, hill),l balall e l1lelilod ,\I lhe follo\ illg 1I1IIIU1I 1 
rales: 

Deferred Revenue 

FllnlilUre and eqllipl\lelll 
olllpUier eqll ipmelll 

20 % 
0 % 

Projeci revellue received ill ad vall e of rda lcd expelldilUres arc deferred "lid are recog ni zed a l'eVClIllC whell Ihe 
expendi lllres are in urred. 
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3. 

Rc\'cllue ~ccognition 

All fundraising revenue is reco rded in the yea r that it is rece ived. 

Project revenue is reco rded using the deferral InetJlod for restricted contribu tion . wh ich means that the revenue is 
deferred and recognized in the statement of operations when matched with rdated ex penses. 

CAPITAL ASSETS 
2000 1999 

Acc umulate d 
Cos t De preciatio n Ne t Net 

$ $ $ $ 

Furniture and equipment 26,455 26 ,035 420 525 
omputer equipmellt 3,410 1,980 1,430 74 

~~ ~~~ ~~ gl ~ U~g n:z~ 

4. DEFERRED REVENUE 

Opcning Grant and losing 
Balance Donat iolls Expcndit ures Balance 

S S S 

Tran 'porlation "6,564 29,896 26,668 
Salt Mar h 22,920 15,022 7,898 

oaslaJ Water Trail 26,634 36,016 52,3 13 10,337 
Marine I ues 16,939 52 ,063 43 ,232 25,770 
Environment & efe eloplllcnt 342 43 299 
Deep Sea C ra l 16,233 11 ,732 4,50 1 
Scallop projCCt 219 219 
Wildemess Project 3,835 29,2 19 33,054 
chool Grounds aturalization 5,841 1,548 7,389 

Marine Issues " WW F 1,740 1,740 

551550 214,563 1941640 75,473 

5. COMMITME T 

The emre is rentin' its premise under a long"tCTIlI least ex piring Jalilla ry 3 1. 200 1. The annual re nt will he 
allprox i111ately $ 12.900. 

The entre is al 0 reming offi ce equiplllt ilt under a long"teml lease ex piring in 2004. The an nual rent is $ 1 .. 9 
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6. RE OVERY OF OFFICE EXPEN E 

Salt Marsh 
Transportation 
Wi Iderne s Projec t 
School Grounds atu r,tli zation 

oastal Water Trails 
Marine Is ue 
Deep ca 
Mari ne I sues - WW F 
cal lop Project 

Wildli fe Habitat Projec t 

7. rN OME TAXES 

2000 

3,965 
8,253 
1,842 

4,375 
8,690 

388 
5S 

407 

27,975 

1999 

22 1 
1 . 09~ 

6.075 
'.953 

76 
1. 00 
.05 

16,27 1 

Ecology Action Centre i a reg i tered cliari k1ble orga nization under the llleaning assigned in ecti n 149 of The Incollle 
Tax Act. and a uch i exempt frOIll income tax . 

N ERTAINTY DUE TO THE YEAR 2000 ISS E 

The Year 2000 I ue ari e because maJlY computerized y telll u e twO di gi t rather than ~ ur to identify a year. 
Datc-sens iti ve systems may recogni ze the year 2000 a 1900 or some otlier date. re ulting in error when in~ nnation 
u ing yea r 2000 date- i proce cd. In add ition. similar problelll lIIay ari se in SOllie y tem which u e certlli n dates in 
1999 to represent lIlething other than a date. The effects of !lIe Year 2000 Issue may be expericn cd before. on. or 
after January I. 2000. and. if n t addres cd . the impa t on operations and linan ial repOrting may ran e rom minor 
errors t ignilicam sy tcm failure which ould affe t an entit y'S ability to ondu t nonnal bu inc operati ns. It i; 
nOt po iblc to be ce rtai n that al l aspeCtS of the Year 2000 Issue affecting the entit y. including those rel ated to the 
e f~ rt of cUStomers. sUPlliers. or other third parti es. wi ll be fu ll y reso lved. 



~ General Office Information 

For further information, please contact: 

Ruth MacKenzie, Office Manager 

Ecology Action Centre 
1568 Argyle Street, Suite 31 
Hal ifax, Nova Scotia 
83J 283 

Phone: (902) 429-2202 
Fax: (902) 422-6410 
Email : eac_hfx@istar.ca 

E COLOGY 
~ ACTION 
\A) CENTRE 

Web: WW'W.chebucto.ns.caJEnvironmentJEAC/EAC-Home.html 
Office Hours: 
Monday - Thursday 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
Friday : not officially open so please call first to ensure someone is in the office 
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